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August 26th, 2019
Dear Colleague in Christ,
This is an invitation.
Several of us went to Baltimore last week to learn more about the Vital Congregations Initiative of our denomination, and to consider how we might implement these ideas here in Riverside Presbytery. We are one of only 14 presbyteries invited to participate in this program! Consider yourself “special!”
We were impressed by the spiritual depth and skill of our leaders, and with the next steps.  We feel this has promise as a tool to help us navigate the unfamiliar and fragile landscape in which we find ourselves. We are persuaded that this is something we are called to do. We are inviting you to consider how you (and your congregation) may want to be directly involved. 
The presbytery will explore this for 2 years, and this fall is the time to decide what that will look like and whether you and your congregation want to be a part of this adventure. 

Here is what we know so far:

2020 will be our first year.  We will form a pastor cohort group of those who choose to meet monthly for 2 hours for Bible study and reflection.  The purpose will be to build authentic relationships with each other with the Spirit’s help, and to pray for guidance.  If you participate, your congregation will have the opportunity to do some prayerful self-assessment in the second half of 2020. In 2021, these participating pastors and congregations will seek to take faithful actions and incarnate this vision: to explore the 7 marks of vitality; to cluster together, to be revitalized, to let some chapters end so new work can begin.

You will receive a personal phone call from one of us, inviting you to consider your participation, and whether you want to commit to the two-year experiment. We welcome your questions. We know this will not be for everyone, but we are seeking those who are interested now. There will be an orientation day for TE’s and RE’s who want to opt in.
We will be making a presentation at the September 14 presbytery meeting, to share this vision with Ruling Elders and to clarify how this will become a priority for Riverside Presbytery for the next 2 years.  We will bring a job description for a person who will help coordinate this work.  

As a presbytery, we’ve been through some years of struggle, decline, friction, and leadership changes. Our relationships with one another are frayed, and all of us are doing ministry in a context seminary did not prepare us for (see Todd Bolsinger’s “Canoeing the Mountains”).  We may be weary, anxious, or uncertain, or all three! Worse, many of us are isolated as we labor in our respective vineyards. This initiative gives us a framework to seek God together, to explore actions we might take next, gives us a way to accompany one another and support one another. (Frankly, some of us feel that if developing authentic relationships with one another were the only outcome of this initiative, it would transform our ability to hear the Holy Spirit.)
Vital Congregations Initiative is not a magic plan, it will not be painless. But it gives us direction. It helps us describe what we aim to be, and how we might move toward that in faith. It invites us to be transformed, and to trust God in the process and to transform our ministries. We are hopeful.  We hope that you will be interested. 
You will hear from us soon. Meanwhile, we are praying for you. 

Sincerely, 
Your VCI Team: Becky Bane, Kevin Bowers, Lee Ireland, Claire Schlegel, Rob Stewart, Sandy Tice
Presbytery of Riverside
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